



April 27, 2021

Mayor and Council City of Diamondhead 5000 Diamondhead Circle Diamondhead, MS 39525

Dear Councilmembers:

On April 6, 2021, action was taken whereby the Post-Hurricane Zeta street survey and report conducted by Civilink was accepted. Further action was taken to authorize the administration to notify FEMA of the city's desire not to pursue a project worksheet for damage to roads resulting from the debris removal.

Rostan Services, as a part of the Task Order No. 1, completed an assessment of the major roadways in the City. According to their findings there are damages that meet that minimum threshold for FEMA reimbursement. Our consultant team has indicated the City could submit a project worksheet seeking reimbursement for street damages at a minimum of \$3,300 to the upper end of \$30,000.

It is my recommendation to rescind the action authorizing notice not to pursue reimbursement and further to authorize the administration to work with Rostan Services to initiate a project worksheet with FEMA for reimbursement for the street damages related to Hurricane Zeta debris removal.

Sincerely,

City Manager

MR:jk